
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes
April 8th, 2014

7:00 p.m.
Crestmont Elementary Library

Present: Colleen Cole, Marilyn Floyd, Officer Mark Kelly, LaRon Golden and 
Janie and Bob Taylor.

Meeting called to order by Colleen Cole. Colleen welcomed everyone and 
introduced the board.

Meeting minutes from 3/11/14 were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: $149.00. There were no transactions in the last month. 

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No activity in our 
neighborhood recently.

Sound Wall: Colleen reported Officer Stokes had initial communication with 
Street Maintenance Supervisor, Larry Hagen. Colleen is in the process of setting 
up a meeting with Larry Hagen and City Street Maintenance Superintendent, 
Jerry Dankbar, to see what the City can provide toward the South Cirby sound 
wall improvement project. 

The Boy Scout contacted Colleen telling her the sound wall did not meet the 
requirement of 100 hours for him and his helpers. So we will need to find another 
Boy Scout troop. It was also suggested we look at the service clubs at Oakmont 
High School.

Volunteer Survey: Tabled until next meeting. It was also suggested we look at 
Boris stickers with the wording “You Are Being Watched” to hand out to residents 
to place on their front windows.

New Business

Topics for Newsletter: Full list of summer movies with a special highlight of “The 
Lego Movie” to be at Crestmont Park on August 9, fun things that bring 
community together, potential reports.



Speakers for June General Meeting: Possible speakers are Sean Bigley on 
drought, Scott Alvord computer safety, Green Acres or Bushnell Nursery on 
drought tolerant plants. Our first choice was Sean Bigley so Colleen will contact 
him to see if he is available.

Board Member Candidates: Some names were mentioned. Colleen to contact 
regarding interest.

Dates to Keep on the Radar:

Election - June 10th is our annual election event at Crestmont Park.

National Night Out - August 5th is our National Night Out event at Crestmont 
Park.

Movie in the Park – August 9th is RCONA’s showing of “The Lego Movie” at 
Crestmont Park.

RCONA Representative for the Next RCONA Meeting 4/17/14: TBD.

Next Meeting: May 13th, 7:00 p.m., in the Crestmont School Multi-Purpose 
Room.

Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Floyd, Secretary


